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Chapter 33 Chapter Meeting 

Wednesday, February 16, 2011 

Location:  District Office – Board Room 

  5:00 pm – 6:00 pm 
 

Members present: Linda Herda, Jeanne Stalker, Sharon Himebrook, John Martinez, Kathy Chaika, Ulysses 
Guadamuz, Donna Elliott, Linda Allen, Karen Erickson, Maria Lara, Herb Mintz, Chuck La Mere, Charles 
Jones, Juanita Celaya, Lavine Mar, Laura Skaff, Medelline Lowe, Violeta Grigorescu, Annette Perot 

 

Meeting called to order 5:00pm – Annette Perot 

1. Approval amended minutes of Combined Meeting of January 12, 2011 – Annette Perot 
Minutes were attached to agenda. 
 

2. Treasurer’s Report – Linda Herda 
Report of account activity and ending balances for January 2011 were attached. 
Checking Account ending balance: 7715.89 
Savings Account ending balance: 7921.15 
 

3. Recommendation of Chapter Secretary – Annette Perot 
Nominee: Juanita Celaya; unanimous approval of present members. 
 

4. Guest Speaker: Current SMCCCD Board of Trustee Richard Holober  
Mr. Holober addressed the membership and asked for our endorsement in his bid for County 
Supervisor. He spoke of his qualifications, background and why he believed he should be 
elected. Chapter 33 members asked Mr. Holober different questions regarding his stance on 
various issues of importance to them. After his departure, the membership voted on whether 
Chapter 33 should give him our endorsement given his history of being pro-union and positive 
position toward classified workers. Motion to endorse Richard Holober: opposed 0, abstained 0 
motion was carried by all members present. 
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5. CSEA Regions 5 & 40 installation Dinner 
It was a good turnout with a few Board of Trustee members in attendance, costs were kept to a 
minimum. 
 

6. Negotiations Update 
Harry Joel distributed a District counter proposal for the 2009-10 contract. It needs to be 
reviewed by the negotiations team and then presented to the E-Board for guidance before any 
decisions are made. 
 

7. CPAC – Charles Jones 
Gave an explanation and handout of what the County Board does and why it is important to 
maintain a membership representative on the board. He distributed committee card sign-up 
sheet for CSEA Members to be on the board so we have a say about what happens to our 
money. 
 

8. CPRO – Herb Mintz 
Explained about union related emailing rules and the alternate email. Expressed his thoughts on 
why it is important that the membership vote for Michael Bilbrey and the importance of 
supporting Leland Yee for San Francisco Mayor. 
 

9. President’s Comments/Good of the Order – Annette Perot 
Thank you for coming. 
 
Motion to Adjourn – Kathy Chaika/Ulysses Guadamuz 
Adjourned 6:15 pm 
 
 

 
 


